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“Do your little 
bit of good where 

you are; it's 
those little bits of 
good put together 
that overwhelm 

the world."
– Desmund Tutu



Dear Neighbor:

One could be forgiven for harboring skepticism that one person – or 
one small act - can relieve the burden carried by 20% of our community 
who cannot afford basic necessities.  Yet we know this to be true.  At 
Neighbor to Neighbor we witness daily your generosity blossom beyond 
a simple donation.  

When you donate vegetables grown from your garden, you give a 
mother the gift of a healthy child. When you donate a prom dress or 
tuxedo, you give the gift of giddiness for an evening without stress or 
worry.  When you donate to an online coat or toy drive, you give the 
gift of a happy childhood.  And when you donate funds to Neighbor 
to Neighbor, thanks to generous partnerships, we can provide 3 times 
the food for our pantry.  Your individual gift is magnified to reach more 
people, expand access to healthy food and create greater economic 
stability for those struggling to make ends meet.

In our 2017/18 report, you’ll meet individual donors making a collective 
impact: the grandmother who spent a year knitting hats for our clients, 
the donors who were among the first to join our legacy society, the 
anonymous grantor who helped us add breakfast to our summer meals 
program, and more. You will read about the many ways in which these 
individual efforts have had an outsized benefit in the community.  This 
past year, we’ve expanded the variety of food offered in our client choice 
pantry, doubled our holiday toy distribution and doubled the number 
of backpacks and school supplies we’ve provided.  All of this is made 
possible by the generosity of our individual donors. 

Our community is stronger because of you. Thank you for being the 
most vital piece of our work.

P R E S I D E N T 	 E X E C U T I V E  D I R E C T O R



IN 2017-2018, YOUR SUPPORT …

Created a healthier community:
• �2,140 people received enough 

nutritious food to prepare 360,000 
meals

• ��$698,000 worth of food was collected 
through over 100 food drives

• �9 contributors to our Impact Vine 
project raised $1200 to supply 30 
local children with brand new coats 
from L.L.Bean

• ��One anonymous donor funded the 
purchase of new blankets for over 
1,000 families

• ��25 clients enjoyed Thanksgiving dinner 
as guests of Christ Church and another 
25 enjoyed Mother's Day brunch as 
guests of Harvest Time Church

• �300 students received 26,000 summer 
breakfasts and lunches in 2018 and 
10,000 summer lunches in 2017

• �Scores of gardeners, farmers and 
backyard growers contributed over 
900 pounds of fresh fruits and 
vegetables during the growing season

• �Distributed 20,000 diapers to keep 
babies healthy and clean

• �Co-sponsored health screenings for 80 
clients with Family Center’s Health Clinic

Created economic security:
• �500 students in 2018 received new 

backpacks and school supplies for 
the first day of school in partnership 
with Diamond Hill United Methodist 
Church, First Methodist Church, Little 
Pub and individual donors, up from 
260 students in 2017

• �800 donated toys created smiles for 
400 children and their parents at our 
second annual Holiday Toy Chest

• �Thousands of donors provided over 
19,000 shopping bags of new and 
gently used clothing, shoes and 
outerwear to over 900 local families

• ��Partnered with the Junior League 
of Greenwich’s New Member class 
to provide Baby Bundles, including 
bouncy seats, diapers and new 
layettes to 40 new parents

• �Offered 500 families a truly 
American Thanksgiving with 
turkeys and sides provided by 
Kings Food Markets, St. Michael’s Church 
and Berkshire Hathaway Home Services

• �Outfitted dozens of young men and 
women in formal attire for prom in 
partnership with the Greenwich High 
School Former Attire Club

Many small gestures add up to big impact!

1 in 5 struggles  
to afford basic  
necessities

1 in 6 students relies  
on free or reduced  
price school meals

1 in 10 seniors is  
food insecure

Did You Know? In Greenwich, Connecticut:



Many small gestures add up to big impact! During the fall of 2017, we received a 
package at Neighbor to Neighbor.  It was  
a box, wrapped in plain brown paper.  
Inside were a dozen brightly colored 
hand-knit winter hats and a note from 
former lifelong Greenwich resident and 
grandmother Cheryl Feldman:

“The holidays are coming and this year 
I’m getting an early start.  Last year I 
brought you a big box of mittens, etc., but 
it was just a few days before Christmas... I 

have been knitting for you all year for this Christmas!  The time I spent at Neighbor 
to Neighbor made quite an impact on me and truly when I left your facility it 
was the beginning of my best holiday ever!!! I donate items in Florida... but it’s 
not the same as being in a place like yours where I got to see the hard work and 
dedication of the volunteers firsthand. I even met a client who took home 2 hats 
for the children who were with her.  I come home every Christmas to spend time 
with my granddaughters, whose giggles, squeals and laughter are the best... Or so 
I thought until I saw what all of you do for our community.  I was so happy I could 
do something to be part of this effort. It really made it the best Christmas 
ever and an important reminder of what this holiday is all about.  I 
was raised in Greenwich and lived there full time for over sixty 
years.  I miss my town, my family and my friends.  This year I 
can’t carry that big box to the post office so you will receive 
several smaller ones.  I know there are over 100 hats, 
some scarves and other stuff that you will receive prior to 
Christmas. Every item is new and handmade.  I hope your 
clients like them and they provide some warmth 
on bitter days.”

As promised, several boxes of 
handknit hats and scarves 
arrived prior to Christmas, 
and 100 babies and children 
received new hats, made 
with love, to keep them 
warm.  Neighbor is honored 
to be a conduit for such 
generosity and warmth 
throughout the year.  

How one woman 
warmed the hearts  

and heads  
of our  
youngest clients



How can so many be working yet still 
need assistance?
Neighbor to Neighbor’s clients are as varied as the population of lower Fairfield 
County.  Half are children and 20% are seniors living on fixed incomes.  Eleven 
percent suffer a debilitating disability.  Almost half have someone living in 
their household who works full time at least part of the year.  Mariana and 
Robert are typical of the over 1,100 families who rely on us to help make ends 
meet.  Mariana works in retail and Robert works in the restaurant industry.  His 
mother lives with them and helps take care of the children.  Their schedules are 
unpredictable and despite two incomes, the money doesn’t go far enough.

It can be difficult to understand how so many who work – often more than one job 
– must rely on a food pantry to make ends meet.  The Connecticut United Ways 
estimate 21% of Greenwich residents are unable to afford basic necessities, 
including many who are working.  A recent study by Connecticut Voices for 
Children sheds some light on what some call a worsening “wage mismatch.”  After 
a long post-recession period, middle- and high-wage jobs are finally being added 
to Connecticut’s stock of available jobs.  Moreover, corporate profits surged in 
Connecticut in the past year, especially among publicly traded companies in 
southwestern Connecticut.  Normally these factors would result in increasing wages 
for workers, but that is not the case.  Connecticut lags behind neighboring states 
in creating jobs in higher-wage sectors and even within those sectors in which 
employers say they cannot find skilled workers, wage increases have not occurred.  
The report suggests this is due in part to “monopsony” power – a few large 
employers with the power to dominate industry wage expectations.  The results, 
coupled with the high cost of living in lower Fairfield County, are dire for our clients:

A single parent in 
our area earning 
the minimum wage 
would need to work 
142 hours per week 
to be able to afford 
rent, food, healthcare, 
childcare and other 
necessary expenses.

The Economic Policy 
Institute estimates a 
family of four in the 
Stamford area needs 
to earn over $118,000 
per year to enjoy a 
“modest yet adequate” 
standard of living.  

Yet, nearly one third  
of Connecticut  
workers  
earn  
less than  
$15/hour

Neighbor to Neighbor is committed to assisting our clients 
in navigating these economic factors in order to provide  
adequately for their families, keep healthy food on the  
table, and maintain their dignity. 



In 2018, Neighbor to Neighbor created the Jane Fleming 
Legacy Society to recognize those donors who create 
a lasting legacy by naming Neighbor to Neighbor as a 
beneficiary in their estate.  Among the very first members 
of the Society, Jody Breakell and Wendy Blumenthal quickly 
answered the call.  They say:

For over 40 years Neighbor to Neighbor has served families in need in the 
greater Greenwich community.  Having spent six months in 2012 working with 
Neighbor Board, staff, volunteers and clients as interim leadership, we learned 
first-hand the impact of each dollar and donation to this vital agency.  We are 
committed to helping ensure its future viability by joining the Jane Fleming 
Legacy Society and encourage our friends and neighbors to consider joining us 
in this endeavor.

We are grateful to Jody and Wendy for recognizing the importance of securing the 
benefits of Neighbor to Neighbor’s work for future generations.  If you would like to 
learn more about becoming a member of the Jane Fleming Legacy Society, please 
visit our website at http://www.ntngreenwich.org/how-you-can-help/planned-giving/

Bridging the summer meals gap with 
healthy breakfasts
Almost 1 in 6 Greenwich public school students receives free or reduced priced 
school based meals – twice the number eligible in 2010.  That’s why Neighbor created 
the Summer Supplement program to offer additional lunch foods to students when 
they are home from school during the summer months.  Not only does the Summer 
Supplement program help reduce the “summer slide” of learning, but also alleviates 
some of the financial strain on parents of providing extra food for growing bodies.  

With support from an anonymous grantor, Neighbor to Neighbor has added 
breakfast to the menu of the Summer Supplement.  Now, in addition to daily 

lunch foods such as tuna, peanut butter, fruits and vegetables, school aged 
clients receive eggs, cereal, bread, milk and other breakfast foods 7 days a 
week.  Many individual healthy meals have the cumulative positive effect 

of improving children’s health and increasing their chances for success 
both academically and socially. 

During the summer of 2018, 316 students received enough 
food to prepare 23,212 breakfasts and lunches. 

Leaving a Legacy



How do we feed and clothe thousands of local residents year round?  
With hundreds of food and clothing drives!

One donation of a bag of groceries may not seem like it can change the world, but 
combine it with hundreds of others over the course of a year and suddenly a food 
pantry is stocked.  While we purchase items such as milk, sandwich bread and low 
fat meats, half of the food we distribute is donated through hundreds of annual 
food drives each year.  Some of our most loyal drives include:

 �STAMP OUT HUNGER: The annual Letter Carriers food drive stocks our shelves 
throughout the summer months

 �SCOUTING FOR FOOD: Each year the Boy Scouts of America, Greenwich 
Council, teams up with local fire houses to collect and sort food and stock our 
pantry shelves

 �GREENWICH HIGH SCHOOL ROOTS & SHOOTS CLUB AND HEROES CLUB “One for 
One” drive in honor of the victims of the September 11, 2001 terrorist attacks: 
Each year these dedicated students set a goal of collecting 3,000 food items to 
turn a tragedy into an opportunity to do good  

 �SEASONAL PRODUCE: We are proud to partner with many gardeners and 
farmers to provide a wide array of fresh produce in our pantry.  Some of our 
“partners in produce” include Greenwich Community Gardens, Greenwich 
Botanical Center (formerly the Garden Education Center), Greenwich Land Trust, 
Old Greenwich Farmer’s Market, Smith’s Acres, Jones Farm and Back 40 Farm.  
This year Harvest Time Church joined our list of partners in produce.



Neighbor’s Spring Luncheon 
with Baked By Melissa Founder

One Inspirational Lunch

Baker Melissa Ben-Ishay founded Baked by 
Melissa after being let go unexpectedly from 
her marketing job. In the gloom that followed 
she turned to her passion — baking. With the 
support of her family, within a year Melissa 
launched her NYC-based cupcake empire  
famous for its signature bite-sized treats. 

Close to 200 guests joined us at Burning Tree Country Club for Lunch with Melissa 
and were entertained by this inspiring entrepreneur as she shared her insight 
on failure, family, and perseverance.  Also sharing her story was Vanessa Kuduk, 
Assistant Vice President of Lending and Hispanic Outreach at Members Credit 
Union.  Vanessa’s family came to America when she and her siblings were young 
children.  She recalls coming to Neighbor’s Clothing Room for assistance during 
those early years, and how the help her family received made a difference in their 
lives.  Both women’s stories point out that success is dependent upon a belief in 
oneself and the support of a community – the type of support Neighbor provides 
for thousands of local residents struggling to make ends meet.  The luncheon, 
organized by event co-chairs Pam Speer, Kristen Shapiro and Christine Zadik, was a 
sweet success and raised more than $40,000 for our food pantry and clothing room!



 

93% of all donations
directly support our programs

GIVE A MONETARY DONATION:  
$1 = 1 meal because we can purchase 
$3 worth of food with every dollar 
donated thanks to generous buying 
agreements with our suppliers.

VOLUNTEER: As a volunteer-propelled 
organization, we welcome a few hours 
of your time or a weekly commitment 
to help our food pantry and clothing 
room create positive experiences for 
our clients.  

BE AN ADVOCATE: Our community’s 
reputation often masks the need 
that exists among us. Advocating 
for our work ripples and will lead to 
new neighbors that want to make a 
difference.

BECOME A LEGACY MEMBER: 
Leaving a gift beyond this lifetime is 
a remarkable way to ensure we are 
able to continue fighting poverty in our 
community for generations to come.

What is your little bit of good  
that will overwhelm the world ?

Donated food & clothing	  
$1,732,114

Individuals & Foundations	  
$541,408

Religious Organizations	  
$87,496

Corporate & Civic Organizations	  
$66,384

Government	  
$18,000

Total Contributions 
$2,445,402

Programs	 $2,168,711

Administration	 $82,210

Fund Development	 $98,815

Total Expenses	 $2,349,736

EXPENSES

*Financials are unaudited and cover the  
fiscal period 7/1/17 – 6/31/18Financials*

SOURCES OF SUPPORT



 

DONATE CLOTHING/FOOD: We are 
grateful for more than $2 million dollars’ 
worth of clothes, food, and household 
items that our community donates to 
keeping our food and clothing pantries 
stocked for families in need.

ATTEND EVENTS: Our annual 
fundraiser is a great opportunity to 
network and connect with others while 
supporting Neighbor’s work; be on the 
lookout for our next event! 

HOST A DRIVE/FUNDRAISER:  
Drives can be held just about anywhere, 
even online! These are great ways to 
get donations for our food and clothing 
pantries. We have everything you need 
to get started.

Please consider making a 
monetary donation, a gift of stock, 
a charitable distribution from an 
eligible IRA or legacy gift. 

When you support Neighbor to 
Neighbor with a legacy gift made 
through your will, you secure 
basic living essentials for future 
generations. Contact us for more 
information or consult your estate 
planner. 

Ask your tax advisor if you can 
benefit by making a charitable 
gift from an eligible IRA. You can 
support this impactful work while 
receiving a tax benefit. 

Your support makes a 
difference. Thank you!

Neighbor to Neighbor has earned a Charity 
Navigator 4-star rating for financial health, 
accountability and transparency.

Volunteers  
demonstrate collective 
impact in action!
Neighbor to Neighbor is grateful to 
the 250 volunteers who contribute 
15,000 hours annually to serve in 
our food pantry, clothing room, 
run food and clothing drives, help 
with office work and serve on our 
volunteer board of directors and 
committees!  They range in age from 
12 to 100 and each does far more 
than “a little bit of good” 
where they are.  Indeed, 
we see the collective 
impact of all their 
time and effort 
every day, and we 
are grateful for 
their service.  
Thank you!



Each year, we feature a community partner that has had an 
outsized impact on Neighbor to Neighbor’s work and mission. 

This year, we celebrate not one community partner, but a 
vital group who, taken together, have the greatest impact 
on our work: our Individual Donors. While individuals 
donate in different ways – from major gifts to monthly 
donations and everything in between – they collectively 

provide the funding that has been the backbone of our work 
since our inception in 1975. 

We would not be able to do what we do without our individual donors. As in 
previous years, the majority of our 2017-18 funding came from individuals, totaling 
over $2,000,000 in donated food, clothing, housewares and cash.  

Donations from Individuals make 
up more than 70% of all giving to 
Neighbor, a demonstration of broad community 
support for our mission of creating access to food, clothing 
and basic living essentials in an atmosphere of kindness 
and respect.  We take our commitment seriously to be 
good stewards of this community support, and are 
proud to report that 93% of every dollar donated 
directly supports our programs.  

Each individual gift alone demonstrates one person’s 
commitment to help others.  Combined, they 
add up to a healthier, stronger, more optimistic 
community.  The power to affect change lies 
in people.  We are grateful for the many 
who choose to make individual gifts to 
Neighbor to Neighbor to improve the 
lives of our neighbors.  Thank you!

PARTNER PROFILE

Individual Donors



SUPER HEROES 
$25,000 +

Anonymous
Nancy & Robert Selander
 

COMMUNITY HEROES 
$10,000 - $24,999

Anonymous 
Peter and Nancy Allatt Family 
Foundation
Assness Family Foundation
Brinckerhoff Family 
Foundation
The Children’s Hope Chest
Fairfield County’s Community 
Foundation 
First Presbyterian Church of 
Greenwich
Greenwich Department of 
Human Services
Greenwich United Way
Barbara & Joseph Havranek
Katherine Ann & Robert 
Hogan
Kate Minton
Resource Foundation
Barbara & Peter Ripp
Storr Family Foundation
Trinity Church
The Women’s Fellowship 
of the First  Congregational 
Church of Greenwich
 

HOMETOWN HEROES 
$5,000 - $9,999

1830 Family Foundation
Christ Church Greenwich
Jeanne & Doug Downard
Greenwich Association of 
Realtors

Lori & Allen Jackson 
Serena & John Liew
Louis and Virginia Clemente 
Foundation
Sue & Steve Mandel
Mattis Family Foundation
Sandy & Randy Motland
Rocco Roina
Karen Free Royce
Ruthanne Ruzika
Second Congregational 
Church - Outreach
St. Barnabas Episcopal 
Church
SCA Community Service 
Foundation
Betty & Bob Sheridan 
Theodore A. Rapp 
Foundation
Town of Greenwich, Dept of 
Economic and Community 
Development
Zisson Foundation

NEIGHBORHOOD 
HEROES 
$2,500 - $4,999

Mareta Hamre & Mark Abbott
Anonymous (2)
Amicus Amico Foundation
Appelby Charitable Lead 
Trust
Eileen & Steve Bartels
Patricia Black
Caravetta Heaven’s Helpers 
Foundation
John M.W. Coughlin
Diamond Hill United 
Methodist Church
Donald J. Donahue Family
Laura & Tom Feda

First County Bank Foundation
Steven Fox
Greenwich Rotary Foundation
Gail Gallagher
George & Grace Long 
Foundation
Grade A ShopRite, Sam Cingari
Olga & Christopher Hartwell
Hearst
John and Eileen Kim 
Charitable Fund
Henry E. Niles Foundation
Sherry Karetnick
Ines Kingsley
Lone Pine Capital, LLC
Macquarie Group Foundation
Suzan & Richard Malloch
Debra & Michael McLaughlin
Mitchells and Richards
Leslie & John Moriarty
Barbara & John O’Neill
Overhills Foundation
Trina Overlock
Maureen Sheehan
John Shulman
Pamela & Bob Speer
Temple Sholom
Maria Kelly Stevens
Charles & Kerry Tyler
Christine & David Zadik

TO   OUR DONORS
thank you
Every effort has been made to ensure the accuracy of our lists.  We apologize for any errors or 
omissions.  Please contact us to correct our records. We never sell or share our donor lists.



“Even when 
I don’t have 
work for two 

weeks, I know 
I can put 

food on the 
table.”

FAMILY HEROES 
$1,000 - $2,499

Ahold Financial Services
Anonymous (4)
Barbara & Tom Arenz
Kathryn Shorts & Daoud 
Awad
Berni Family
Marjorie & Steven Black
Wendy Blumenthal & Jody 
Breakell
Ros & Bob Brady
Adrienne & Mac Bradford
Burning Tree Country Club
Cameron Family Foundation
Amy Carbone
The Caputo Foundation, Inc.
Virginia & Richard Case
Joann & Richard Chiappetta
Elizabeth Clark
Connecticut Credit Union 
Charitable Foundation
Lucy & Nat Day
Dingletown Community 
Church
Amy & Jim Elrod
Laura & Dave Erickson
Judith and Ralph Evans
Terry & Luke Frangione
Betsey Frumin
William W. Galvin III
Peter George

Peggy Griffin
Anne Marie Reilly & Joe 
Hadley
Haebler Capital
Erika Hall
Georgia & Henry Higbie
Eunice Higgins
Deborah Hilibrand
Frankie & Dickerman Hollister
Karen & Michael Horgan
IBM Charitable Contribution 
Campaign
Innis Arden Golf Club Men’s 
Golf Committee
Iona Preparatory School
Jerlyn Foundation
Liz & Scott Johnson
Virginia Keeshan
Stephanie Schnabel & Brian 
Keil
Pamela & Doug Kelly
Susan & David Leibowits
The Lenore and Howard Klein 
Foundation, Inc.
Lone Pine Foundation, Inc.
Denise & John Mara
Tracy & Paul McKenna
Kathryn & Christopher 
McCormack
Elisabeth & Joseph 
McLaughlin
E. Robert and Angenette 
Meaney Charitable Fund
Juan & Virginia Meyer

Anne & Andy Miller
Heidi & Brian Miller
Morgan Stanley Smith Barney
Needs Clearing House
George Nelson
Don Nelson
Phyllis & Bruce Nicholas
North Greenwich 
Congregational Church
Sarah & Thomas O’Connor
Pat & Nick Ohnell
Leonide & George Prince
Jeanne & Bob Savitt
Diana G. Serrell
Anne Marie & Robert Shapiro
Patrick Shouvlin
Kristen & Andy Shapiro
Alma Rutgers & Don Snyder
Padma Iyer & Eswaran 
Subramanyam
Barbara & Joseph Walsh
Webster Bank
West New York Restoration 
of CT, Inc.
Phyllis & Christopher Winham
Women’s Club of Greenwich

LOCAL HEROES 
$500 - $999

Anonymous 
David Alfano
Amiot Jasperson Charitable 



Trust
Apex Fun Run, LLC
Jeffrey Aronson
Mrs. H. Nash Babcock
Donna S. & Graham Bailey
Sundelson & Francis Barron
Jane Condon & Ken Bartels
Marcie & Andrew Braver
Kamal & Richard Browning
Kath & Kip Burgweger
Susan & James Calabrese
Karyn Calcano
Lynne & Anthony Carvette
Dorothea Casale
Mary Cattan
Coach Matching Gift Program
Connecticut Bank & Trust
Convent of the Sacred Heart
Constance Cowen
Elizabeth & Geoffrey 
Craddock
Barbara Fenton & Bruce 
Croaning
Susan Day
Wynne & Arthur Delmhorst
Johanna & Maarten Deruiter
Denise & Ron Dreskin
Sue & Steve Drexler
Danielle Eason
Dana Lee Evans
Kathy & Dennis Fawcett
Deborah & Morris Finkelstein
First United Methodist 
Church
Janice Gasparrini
Gendell Family Foundation
GE Foundation Matching Gifts 
Program
Kim & Andy Gessell
Anne Gilhuly
Alan Glazer
Eileen & Patrick Grasso
Jennifer & Thomas Groves
Victoria Hackman
Nicole & Philip Hadley
Mary Ann & Robert Haidinger
Sally & Mike Harris

Nancy & James 
Healy
Hentemann Family
Sandra & Russel 
Herman
Marie & Mel 
Hertzig
Melanie Hofer
Suzanne Hogan
The Howard Head 
Family Foundation
Polly & Mark Hyman
Barbara & Daniel Jackson
Marina & Andrew Jacobson
Caryn & RJ Jacoby
Anne Jones
Sven Juul
Sherrill & Brett Kellam
Kings Super Markets, Inc. 
Gail Knutsen
Gale & Robert Lawrence
Hilary Martin Lea
Lions Club Foundation of 
Greenwich
Marianne & Donald Lucey
Cindy Lyall
Margot & James Mabie
Susan & William Mahoney
Sally & Anthony Mann
Crozier Martin
Diane D’Angeli & Andre 
Matos
Valerie & Mike McKeever
Audrey McNiff
Anne Marie Mellert
Members Credit Union
Margaret & Robert Moore
Margo & Shep Murray
Naomi & Stephen Myers
Hanneke & Jon C. Nesvig
Ruth & Marc Newberg
Mary Beth & Knowlton 
O’Reilly
Chip Paris
Patriot Bank, N.A.
PayPal Charitable Giving 
Fund
The Perfect Provenance

Anne & Friedrich Karl Pfetsch
Adriana & Robert Phillips
Sandra & Hans Plinkert
Raymond James
Julie & David Ricciardi
Barbara Richards
Soraya Mariel & Arthur 
Robinson
Mary & Peter Rolla
Kathleen & Ray Rudy
St. Catherine of Siena
St. Paul’s Episcopal Society
Frances Schneider
Richard G. Schulze
Debra Fram & Eric Schwartz
Suzanne Simpson
Heidi & Scott Smith
Sandra & Stephen Soule
Joanne & Christopher Stavrou
Melinda & Markley Suthers
Molly Fergusson Tanaka
Joan & Sudip Thakor
Tokeneke Club, Inc. 
Patricia & Jack Trout
Jamie Tyndall
Brook & Michael Urban
Leslie Van Orsdel
Marie & David Wardell
Janet & Stephen Zide
Matt & Molly Zola



HEROES 
$250 - $499

Anonymous
Deborah Smith & Daniel 
Abbasi
Michelle & Laurence Allen
Susan & Mark Anderson
Kim & Tom Athan
Jennifer & Michael Baldock
Sigmund Beck
Phyllis & Salvatore Bellofatto
Dorothy & George Belshaw
Berkshire Hathaway
Dick Blair
Caroline Blasko
Patricia & John Blessington
Anne Blumensaadt
Sue & Michael Bodson
Sarah Boyle
Boy Scouts of America, 
Greenwich Council
Michele & Joseph Brendel
Barbara Brigham
Mary-Jane & Kevin Brogan
Gia Burton
Karen & Marc Bushell
Mary & Joseph Campinell
Susan & Peter Carlson
Ann & John Caron
Sandra Caruso
Alice & Rich Catalano
Roberta & Roberto 
Chiappelloni
Linda & Terry Cochran

Elizabeth Coelho
Cory & Bob Donnalley 
Charitable Foundation
Nancy & Tim Coughlin
Estelle Creteur
David Hair Care and Color
Richard Delman
Julie & Matthew Deschamps
Sherry & George Dey
Mrs & Mr Christopher 
Dimsey
Jen Donnalley
Sophie & Charles Dowling
Christina & Chuck Downey
Anne & Kevin Driscoll
Susan & Ronald Dubin
Lisa & Thomas Edmundson
Marianne & Anders Ekernas
Bryant Farley
Margaret & Josh Feldmeth
Mairead & David Finn
Julie & Tony Fitzpatrick
Floyd Family
Barbara Long & Don Foley
Nancy Gaffney
Alan Gallicchio
Kathy Georgas
Eileen & Peter Griffin
Karen & Thomas Hamilton
Diana & James Higgins
Hoelscher Family Foundation
Louise Hoffman
Bruce Huffine
Virginia & Thomas Hughes

Innis Arden Women’s Golf 
Association
Mary & Kim Jeffery
Patricia & Kurt Jomo
Lisa & Michael Josephson
Joanne Kahan
Mary & Joe Kaliko
Elinor Kaplan
Patty & Charles Kaufmann
Stefanie & Bill Kies
Francine Bovich & Garitt 
Kono
Linda LaTrenta
Penelope Lehman
Ursula & Raimo Lenschow
Tina Lindstedt
John Linsenmeyer
Jan & Patrick Linskey
Little Pub
Virginia & John Long
Stacy & Christopher Loveless
Barbara & Thomas Malone
Danielle & Peter Manion
Julie & Blake Mather
Kathryn & John McGinty
Marcie McGuire
Missy & Alan McKenzie
Abby Meiselman
Anne Marie & Douglas 
Mellert
Anne & Philip Miller
Susan Mirza
Donna & Dennis Monson
Mary Ann Moran
Rhonda & Dan Morley

"I came to Neighbor to Neighbor when I 
lost my job. Having the volunteers know 
me on a first name basis helps when I am 

feeling helpless.”



Marjorie & Robert Mountain
Mandy & Timothy Murphy
Judy & Joseph Nemec
Anne & Chuck Niemeth
Edmund Noonan
Marie Lucy & Ciro Notarile
Pattie & Pete O’Brien
Marianne & Fred Olsen
Alexandra & David Ornstein
Mary & Richard Pace
Catherine & Louis Paglia
Penn Oberlander Family 
Foundation
Patricia & Anthony Piazza
Deborah & Russell Reynolds
Debora & John Rogan
Lisa & Robert Rooney
Christina & Michael Russell
Lisa Beth & Adam Savitz
Laurel & Christopher Scarlata 
Nancie & Mark Schwarzman
Susan Scully
Christine & Rolf Sellge
Del Sheehan
Al Shehadi
Cheryl Saban & Michael 
Siegmund
Sarah Sippel
Jacquelyn & Stephen Smith
Lindsay & Richard Stafford
Constance & Arnold Stancell
Wendy & Alexander Stanton
Angela Stevens
Eileen Sullivan
Naomi Tamerin
Diane & Bruce Terry
The Everybody Wins 
Foundation, Inc.
Bobbie & David Walker
Julianne & Brien Ward
Deborah & Lee Wilson
Susan Wohlforth
Michelle & Tyler Wolfram
Jennie Friedman & Ross 
Zelman

IN HONOR OF

Anonymous Friend
Annmarie & Timothy Graham

Eileen Bartels
Marina & Andrew Jacobson
Sally & Anthony Mann

Norman Blumensaadt
Ann Blumensaadt

Bob Brady
Penn Oberlander Family 
Foundation

Belinda & Carlos Brito
Betty & Ronaldo Steinberg

Stephanie Busani
Wendy Blumenthal & 
 Jody Breakell

Glynis Bylciro
Feinsod Hardware

Friends & Colleagues at 
Caldwell Banker, Old 
Greenwich
Susan & James Calabrese

Dorothy & Thomas 
Carroll
Estelle & Ken Hall

Michael Duda’s Birthday
Colleen & Michael Hedges

Connie Figgie
Marilyn Pruder-York
Lindsay & Richard Stafford
Michelle & Tyler Wolfram

Mary Fine
Melissa Anderson

Mikey Gilbride
Charlotte & Mike Delaney

Greenwich Town Clerk & 
Probate Court
Roberts & Bates, P.C.

Jer & Aud Hart
David Nap & Thomas Starck

Judy Higgins
Diana & James Higgins

Lori Jackson
Phyllis R. Finn

Gabe Kostin’s  
Bar Mitzvah
Maria Brown
Thais Canin
Kieth Chernoff
Diane Clehane
Joanne Dragunoff
Lynne Finn
Sara Goldfarb
Deborah Goldstein
Ali Javadi
Gary Javadi
Dane Kostin
Elisabeth Kostin
Laura Evan Kostin
Wendy Caplin Lederer
Marelda Charitable 
Foundation
Lisa Shereck
Marcela Talisse
Robin Zaretsky



Susan Leibowits
Kim & Tom Athan

Deb McLaughlin
Sandra Caruso

Anne Marie Mellert
Anne Marie Mellert

Virginia Meyer
Juan Meyer and the kids

Robert Morelli
Wendy Blumenthal &  
Jody Breakell

Neighbor to Neighbor’s 
relationship with  
Temple Sholom
Naomi Tamerin

Ruth Nelkin &  
Shirley Nelkin
Stephanie Finder

Ali Ornstein
Margo & Shep Murray

Joseph Rainone
Stephanie Finder

Karen Royce
Jane Condon & Ken Bartels
Lori & Allen Jackson

Nancy & Bruce Sadock
Estelle & Ken Hall

Kristen Messelian 
Shapiro
Anne Graber & Rod Jones
Norman Messelian
Kate & Bart Osman

Betty Sheridan
Mary Ann & Bob Haidinger

Pamela Speer
Esther & Michael Bushell

Mrs. and Dr. Robert 
Stark
Nancy & Ralph Casazzone

Maria Kelly Stevens
Joanne G. Kahan
Denise & John Mara

Ruth Wilson’s 100th 
Birthday
Anonymous
Margaret & Arthur Clegg
Susanne & Craig Connolly
Diamond Hill U.M. Church
Barbara Perry
Vesta S. Saleeby
Lianne J. Sasson
Rita & John Timm
Mary Ellen Vassallo
Ruth Wilson

Yousef
Faten Sabry

IN MEMORY OF

Dr. Robert Aslanian
Marie & Mel Hertzig

Gladys Beck
Elinor B. Kaplan

Marilyn Blair
Dick Blair

Barbara Bresh
Antoinette Albero

Michael Buddy
Elizabeth & David Freund
Nancy Gaffney

Anne Vojt Budner
Jeannette & Mike Zboray
Celso Collini
Roberta & Roberto 
Chiappelloni

Ann D. Bull
Jane Johnston

Robert Curcio
Jacqueline Raffa

Dad
Anonymous

Bill Day
Lisa & Thomas Edmundson

Margaret Donnelly
Kristie Calvillo
Patricia & Harold Catanzaro
Cheryl & James Clifford
Abigail Crawley
Demi Ferraris
Julie Johnston
Allison Keeley
Winona Mullis
Marianne & Fred Olsen
Mildred Popp
Heather Stramandinoli
Kinsey Tamberrino
Tokeneke Club
Western Greenwich AARP 
#3020
Margaret Yankowski

Jane Fleming
Alice Duff

Candice Goodwin
Terry Goodwin

Frank Gumkowski
Catherine Gumkowski

Tammy & John Ireland
P.I. Ashby



Bill Lambert
Bunny & Stan Rosen

Norman Lethbridge
Lucille & Michael Angiuli

Barbara Linsenmeyer
John Linsenmeyer

Olga Mack
Anonymous
Iris & Robert Driesen
Rita Edelston
Deborah & Morris Finkelstein
Jane Johnston
Felice & Gil Robinov
Temple Sholom 
Stephen L. Solomon
Ronna Sussman
Naomi Tamerin
Adam Wagner

Jack Moffly
Sherry Wernicke

Mary & Vincent O’Neill
Barbara & John O’Neill

Theresa Picario
Jane & David Sims

Sibyl Rabbitt
Sharon Coulter

Eileen & Bill Sanford
Pat & John Blessington

Robert Secombe
Ann Secombe

Ann Sforza
Bunny & Stan Rosen

Edward (Corky) Sheehan
Del Sheehan

Joan Shulman
Joanna & David Schmizzi

Patricia Tausch
Valerie Gonzalez-Molina

Bunny Weicker
Diana Serrell

IN-KIND HEROES

Individuals
Sharon & Wayne Atwell
Lori Baden
Alan Barry, Ph.D.
Eileen & Steve Bartels
George Belshaw
Roseanne Benedict
Melissa Ben-Ishay
Rev. Carol Bloom
Rev. John Branson
Amy Burke
Mrs. B. Burke
Emma Burstiner
Stephanie & Cindy Busani
Esther Bushell
Jenny Byxbee
Mark Canno
Margaret Conboy
Joy Davis
Gina DeVito, RD, CDN
Kelly Eberly
Nicole Ehret
Dana Evans
Connie Figgie
Barbara & George Finn
Jackson Fretty
Leigh Frost
Rev. Royal Garren
Laura Geffs
Sue Golden
Lisa Graffeo
Peggy Griffin
Rabbi Mitch Hurvitz
Lori Jackson

Rene Jameson 
Bev Jomo
Craig Jones
Joe Kaliko
Pamela Kelly
Lesley King
The Kostin family
Kristen Kratky
Chip Kruger
Vanessa Kuduk
Chris Kull
Cathy Lavaty
Susan Leibowits
Joan & Terry Lowe
Cindy Lyall
Susan Maher
Soraya Mariel
Susan Marino
Scott Maroney
Debra McLaughlin
Virginia Meyer
Lori Milton
Sandy Motland
Ali Ornstein
Rosemarie Palmeiri
Olivia Pfetsch
Jessica Martin Reid 
Dana & Eileen Robin
Beth Rosencrans
Karen Royce
Marie Rubino
Rose Sabia
Randy Schwimmer
Kristen Shapiro
Betty & Bob Sheridan
Ajax Shung
Ashley & Andrew Smith
Pamela Speer
Val & Jeffrey Sprague
Lindsay Stafford
Lorrie Stapleton
Maria Kelly Stevens
Angela & Steven Swift
Bobbie Walker
Lesley Carol Williams
Carol Willson



Marcia & Kevin Winpisinger
Randy Wolf
David Yudain
Christine Zadik
 
Corporations & Businesses
A&P Fresh
Acme Greenwich
Acme Riverside
Act II
AmpYourGood
Anonymous
The Back Forty Farm
Bank of America
Bed, Bath & Beyond
Belle Haven Club
Berkshire Hathaway
Brooks Brothers of 
Greenwich, Stamford, White  
Plains
Burning Tree Country Club
Sam Cingari, Grade A 
ShopRite
Citizens Bank, Stamford
Cob's Bakery
Coldwell Banker Residential 
Brokerage
Costco, Port Chester
Deloitte Touche Tohmatsu 
Ltd.
DiMare Pastry Shop
Ellington Management Group
EY
First County Bank
Granoff Architects
Greenwich Bank & Trust

Greenwich Municipal Federal 
Credit Union
Greenwich Pediatrics
H.H. Brown Shoes
Hoagland’s of Greenwich
J.P. Morgan, The Private Bank
Kings Food Markets
Lake Avenue Farm
LCOR Greenwich Properties
Little Pub
Marcum LLP
Members Credit Union
Mike’s Organic, LLC
Milbrook Club
Morgan Stanley
Munk Pack, Inc.
Porky Products, Inc.
Pro Bono Partnership
Prudential Connecticut Realty
Restoration Hardware Baby 
& Child
Richard’s of Greenwich
Riverbank Farms
Robinson & Cole, LLP
Sametz Blackstone
Smith’s Acres LLC
Something Natural 
Greenwich
Sotheby’s International Realty
Sound Beach Pediatrics
Starbucks
Stop & Shop Greenwich
Stop & Shop Stamford
Surgical Care of Fairfield 
County
Sweet Pea Bakery

Trader Joes
Weichert Realty
Wells Fargo Private Bank
Whole Foods Market
William Raveis
Woodland Farm
XL Catlin
Zarbee’s Naturals
 
Civic & Community 
Organizations
AARP – Western Greenwich 
#3020
Abilis
Arch Street Teen Center
Armstrong Court Community 
Gardens
Belle Haven Camp
Bible Street Community 
Gardens
Books 4 Everyone
Bruce Museum
Boys & Girls Club of 
Greenwich
Byram Volunteer Fire 
Department
Byram Veteran’s Women’s 
Auxiliary
The Children’s Hope Chest
Connecticut Food Bank
Cos Cob Volunteer Fire 
Department
Cos Cob Fire Police Patrol
Fairfield County Community 
Foundation
First Church Growers for the 
Hungry



Food Bank of Lower Fairfield 
County
Friends of Greenwich Rowing
Garden Education Center of 
Greenwich
Glenville Volunteer Fire 
Company
Greenwich Association of 
Realtors
Greenwith Botanical Center
Greenwich Chamber of 
Commerce
Greenwich Club for Singles
Greenwich Commission on 
Aging
Greenwich Community 
Gardens
Greenwich Council, Boy 
Scouts of America
Greenwich Cub Scouts
Greenwich Fellowship of 
Clergy
Greenwich Girl Scouts
Greenwich Historical Society
Greenwich Jaycees 
Greenwich Kiwanis Club
Greenwich Land Trust
Greenwich Lions Club
Greenwich Police 
Department
Greenwich Recycling Advisory 
Board
Greenwich Rotary
Greenwich United Way
Greenwich Youth 
Cheerleading League
Greenwich Youth Football 
League
GYCP@GLT
Girl Scout Troop 50201
Hill House residents
Horizons at Brunswick
Hortulus
Jewish Family Services
Junior League of Greenwich
Kids in Crisis
Kiwanis Club
Knights of Columbus
Lake Avenue Farm

Lions Club of Old Greenwich
Meals on Wheels
Mothers for Others
National Association of Letter 
Carriers, Greenwich
National Honor Society
Needs Clearing House 
NYC Football Club
Old Greenwich Farmer’s 
Market
Old Greenwich Fire 
Department
Old Greenwich Lion’s Club
Pathways
Retired Men's Association
Rocky Point Club
Roots & Shoots Club, 
Greenwich High School
Round Hill Volunteer Fire 
Company
The Rummage Room
Rye Farmers’ Market
Salvation Army
Social Seniors of St. 
Catherine’s
Sound Beach Volunteer Fire 
Department
Stanford University Alumni 
Club
The Undies Project
Western Greenwich AARP 
#3020
The Woman's Club of 
Greenwich
YMCA of Greenwich
YWCA Greenwich
 
Religious 
Organizations 
Christ Church 
Greenwich
Church of Jesus Christ  
of Latter Day Saints 
Church of St. Patrick, 
Armonk, NY
Church of St. Patrick CYO, 
Armonk NY
Congregation Shir Ami
Convent of the Sacred Heart

Diamond Hill United 
Methodist Church
Dingletown Community 
Church
First Baptist Church
First Church of Christ, 
Scientist
First Church of Round Hill
First Lutheran Church
First Presbyterian Church
First United Methodist 
Church
Grace Church of Greenwich
Greenwich Baptist Church 
Greenwich Reform 
Synagogue
Harvest Time Church
Hillsong Church
Holy Spirit Church
Interfaith Council of 
Southwestern Connecticut
North Greenwich 
Congregational Church
Presbyterian Church of Old 
Greenwich



Round Hill Community 
Church
Sacred Heart Parish
St. Agnes R.C. Church
St. Augustine’s Church
St. Barnabas Episcopal 
Church
St. Catherine of Siena Church
St. Clement of Rome
St. Clement’s Church
St. Leo Parish, Stamford
St. Marks Church
St. Mary Guild
St. Mary Parish
St. Mary Parish, Social 
Concerns
St. Michael the Archangel
St. Paul’s Episcopal Church
St. Paul’s Evangelical 
Lutheran Church
St. Paul Roman Catholic 
Church
St. Roch's Church
St. Saviour’s Episcopal Church
Second Congregational 
Church
Stanwich Congregational 
Church
Temple Emanuel
Temple Sholom
Trinity Church

Schools and PTAs
ARCH School
Beacon School
Bridges School
Brunswick School
Brunswick School Agriculture 
Club
Brunswick School Neighbor 
to Neighbor Club
Carmel Academy
Central Middle School
Children's Day School
Christ Church Greenwich 
Nursery School 
Cos Cob School
Eagle Hill School
Eastern Middle School
First Church Preschool
First Presbyterian Church 
Nursery School
Glenville School	
Greenwich Academy
Greenwich Catholic School
Greenwich Country Day 
School
Greenwich High School
GHS Heroes Club
GHS Neighbor to Neighbor 
Club
GHS Roots and Shoots Club
GHS Rugby Team
Greenwich Japanese School 

Hamilton Avenue 
School	
International School at 
Dundee
Iona Preparatory School
Japanese Educational 
Institute
Julian Curtiss School
New Beginnings Family 
Academy
New Lebanon Elementary 
School
North Mianus School
North Street School
Old Greenwich Elementary 
School
Parkway Elementary School
Pat-A-Cake Preschool
Rebecca School
Riverside School
Riverside School Student 
Council
Round Hill Nursery School
Rye Country Day School
Sacred Heart Greenwich
St. Paul's Day School
Second Congregational 
Church Day School
Selma Maizel Nursery School 
of Temple Sholom
Stanwich School
Western Middle School
Whitby School

New Building Update
In March 2018, the Superior Court of CT affirmed the October 18, 2016 decision of 
the Greenwich Planning & Zoning Commission, which granted Neighbor to Neighbor 
approval to construct a freestanding facility for its operations just steps away from 
its current location on the campus of Christ Church Greenwich.  In late May 2018 we 
learned that the Appellate Court will hear a further appeal of the decision.  We are 
confident the P&Z decision will be upheld and we are deeply grateful to all who have 
supported our capital campaign to date. 



BOARD OF DIRECTORS

STAFF
Nancy Coughlin 
EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR

Jean Davis-French 
ADMINISTRATOR

Carole Goulding 
SATURDAY/�THURSDAY SUPERVISOR

Duncan Lawson  
OPERATIONS COORDINATOR

Jane Naveros 
CLIENT COORDINATOR

Elvis Ruiz 
FOOD PANTRY COORDINATOR

EX-OFFICIO
Alan Barry, Ph.D. | �COMMISSIONER, GREENWICH DEPARTMENT 

OF HUMAN SERVICES

Nancy Coughlin | EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR

Kip Burgweger | PRESIDENT

Gail Gallagher | �VICE PRESIDENT

Anne Pfetsch | TREASURER

Pamela Speer| SECRETARY

Eileen Bartels
Robert Brady
Susan Day
Kara Donahue

Connie Figgie
Kim Gesell
Lori Jackson
Pamela Kelly

Cindy Lyall
Anne Miller
Karen Royce
Kristen Shapiro

John Shulman
Maria Kelly 
Stevens
Christine Zadik

Who we are

EMERITUS
Julie Ricciardi



248 East Putnam Avenue
Greenwich, CT 06830
203.622.9208
www.ntngreenwich.org

Neighbor to 
Neighbor is a 
United Way 
agency.

Neighbor to  
Neighbor has earned 
Charity Navigator’s  
4 star rating 

Our Mission
Neighbor to Neighbor 
improves the lives of 
residents in need throughout 
the Greenwich area and 
strengthens our community 
by creating access to food, 
clothing and basic living 
essentials in an atmosphere 
of kindness and respect.


